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Mr. Ronald Linton
City of Simi Valley
2929 Tapo Canyon Rd
Simi Valley, CA 93063

TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE
REQUIREMENTS FOR SPECIFIED DISCHARGES TO GROUNDWATER IN SANTA
CLARA AND LOS ANGELES RIVER BASINS - PUBLIC SERVICES CENTER
FUELING STATION, 500 W. LOS ANGELES AVENUE, SIMI VALLEY, CALIFORNIA
(FILE NO. 01-116, CI-8464)

Dear Mr. Linton:

We have received a letter dated July 26, 2006, from Tetra Tech, Inc., your consultant, requesting
termination of your enrollment under General Order No. R4-2002-0030 for In-Situ Groundwater
Remediation at the City of Simi Valley Public Services Center Fueling Station project located at
500 W. Los Angeles Avenue, in Simi Valley, California. The project was enrolled under the
General Order to evaluate potential impacts from injecting Fenton’s Reagent into groundwater as
part of groundwater remediation of fuel oxygenate contamination at the site. The groundwater
monitoring and remediation project was performed under local regulatory oversight of the
Ventura County Environmental Health Division Leaking Underground Tank Program.

The reagent injection was performed between August 8 to August 19, 2005 and groundwater
monitoring pursuant to Monitoring and Reporting Program No. CI-8464 was completed for four
quarters starting in August, 2005. Groundwater monitoring results confirm that residual effects
from the injection of the reagent to groundwater were minimal and occurred within the first
month following the application; that groundwater conditions returned to those that existed prior
to the application within one months time; and that no residual effects of the application were
observed after October, 2005. Based on these results, no further application of Fenton’s Reagent
is planned for the site.

Because further application of Fenton’s Reagent is not planned for the site, coverage under Board
General Order No. R4-2002-0030 for the facility is hereby terminated. Regulatory oversight for
the groundwater monitoring and remediation project will continue under the Ventura County
Environmental Health Division Leaking Underground Tank Program.
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If you have any questions, please contact Rodney Nelson at (213) 620-6119.

Executive Officer

cc: Mr. Robert Sams, Office of Chief Counsel, State Water Resources Control Board
Mr. Dave Salter, Ventura County Environmental Health Division, Leaking Underground
Fuel Tank Program
Mr. James Steele, Tetra Tech, Inc.
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